

Osborne Primary School Newsletter Autumn Issue 1 - 09.09.22

Headteacher's Message



It has been lovely to welcome our children and families back to school this week. We are very PROUD of how SMART the children all look in their school uniforms. We have also been very IMPRESSED with how well the children have settled back into school. It has been lovely to welcome our new members of staff and new children this week too, please help us to make them feel part of the Osborne Primary School family. Thank you everyone for a fantastic first week back and for bearing with us whilst we get our new systems up and running in our school office. Please note moving forward a weekly newsletter will be sent via Marvellous Me and will also be available on our school website. Best wishes,

Mrs Lisa Dodd Headteacher



REMINDER

No PETS are allowed on site.

Please note - this includes pets being carried.



DIARY DATES

SEPTEMBER

16.09.22 - Children's University launch for parents. 9am - 9.15am

20.09.22 - Rec & KS1 Grandparents celebration 3.15pm - 4pm

22.09.22 - KS2 Grandparents celebration 3.25pm - 4.10pm

21.09.22 - Individual class photos

21.09.22 - KS2 Pride of Osborne Awards (for the children who earned RESPECT awards in the Summer) 2.55pm.

22.09.22 - KS1 Pride of Osborne Awards (for the children who earned RESPECT awards in the Summer) 2.45pm

30.09.22 - Year 2 Harvest Assembly

30.09.22 - Whole School Harvest collection for Erdington Foodbank

PE



Classes have PE on the following days:

MONDAY - 1D, 1S, 2H, 3A, 3S

TUESDAY - 5W

WEDNESDAY - 2B, 4C, 4P

THURSDAY - 5F, 6G

FRIDAY - 6F

Children should come to school in their school PE kit on their PE day ONLY. Children who are swimming should come to school in normal school uniform with their kit in a named bag.

REPORTING ABSENCE

Good attendance at school is very important and we have a target of 97% attendance for all pupils.

Parents/Carers must inform school by 9am of any absence explaining the reason for your child's absence. School will rigorously follow up any cases of unexplained or frequent absence, including home visits.

Authorisation cannot be given for any holiday absence during term time. In previous years, parents have been fined for their child's absence due to a holiday in term time.

MEET OUR DESIGNATED SAFEGUARDING LEADS



Mrs L Dodd Headteacher



Miss C Harris
Deputy Headteacher



Mrs L McCullough
Pastoral Manager



Miss S Prigg Assistant Headteacher

SAFEGUARDING AND PASTORAL CARE

Osborne Primary School and The ATLP are totally committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children. We recognise that this is the responsibility of everyone; all staff, trustees, governors and visitors have an important role to play.

We fully understand the role we play in safeguarding the youngest and perhaps most vulnerable members of the community and how through good multi agency working it can help protect those too young to protect themselves.

At Osborne, we know that, at times, children and their families can experience difficulties. Our Inclusion Team can provide support to pupils and their families during these times. We work closely with a variety of outside agencies in order to ensure that our pupils and their families receive the best possible support.

In the interest of safeguarding children there may be occasions when the school has to consult other agencies without a parent's prior knowledge. The school's first concern is the child's welfare and the school has a duty to act to protect the child at all times. Such consultation may result in a formal referral which could prompt visits from Social Care, Health and/or the Police.

USEFUL CONTACTS

Childline: 0800 1111

NHS: 111

Samaritans: 116123

Victim support: 08081689111

Anxiety UK: 03444775774

MIND (Mental Health Charity): 03001233393

Drinkaware: 03001231110

Erdington Foodbank: 07474 683927

CONTACT US



Website:

www.osborne-pri.bham.sch.uk

Email: enquiry@osborne-pri.bham.sch.uk

Telephone: 0121 464 3346

Twitter: @OsbornePriSch